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December 17, 2024 

 

 

Worcester Conservation Commission 
Division of Planning & Regulatory Services 

City Hall 

455 Main Street, Room 404 

Worcester, MA 01608 

 

 

Subject: Notice of Intent – Local Ordinance Only 

Definitive Site Plan Approval Amendment & Parking Plan Amendment  

  Applicant: The TJX Companies 

  Security Entrance Addition – 135 Goddard Memorial Drive  

 

Dear Staff and Members of the Commission: 

 

We hereby submit the following items for filing with the Conservation Commission: 
 

▪ Bound document entitled “Notice of Intent-Local Ordinance Only” 
 

▪ Site Plan drawings entitled “Security Entrance Addition, TJX Distribution Center”, dated December 
17, 2024, prepared by Graves Engineering, Inc. 

 
▪ Bound document entitled “Stormwater Report”, dated December 17, 2024, prepared by Graves 

Engineering, Inc. 
 

▪ Certified List of Abutters 
 
We will coordinate with staff to facilitate the submission of the filing fees payable to the City of Worcester, 
and necessary copies of the above-described items.  
 
Kindly file this Application and schedule it be heard at the Commission’s next available meeting. 
 
The project was presented to the Worcester Interdepartmental Review Team (IRT) on September 5, 2024. 
The project will also be applying to the Worcester Planning Board for Definitive Site Plan and Parking Plan 
amendments.  
 
Project Summary 

The project consists of the construction of a ±2,180 square foot building addition on the south face of the 

existing TJX Worcester Distribution Center building at the existing main employee entrance. The proposed 

addition will allow for improved employee and guest pedestrian flow and security screening operations as 

they enter and leave the building. Site work associated with this project is limited to the area directly 

around the addition and will include construction of a new outdoor flexible-use employee seating area, 

walkway and handicap accessibility improvements, bicycle parking, and landscaping.  

 

No new site utilities are proposed for the project and will utilize extensions of the existing building’s water 

and sewer services as necessary. Existing roof drain and water main piping in the footprint of the proposed 

addition will be converted to below slab piping in compliance with applicable building and plumbing codes. 

The project has been designed to result in a small decrease of impervious surfaces thus no new drainage 

infrastructure is proposed. New roof drains will connect to existing drainage systems and surface runoff 

from the proposed patio and walkways will sheet flow to existing catch basins in the parking lot which 

drain to an existing stormwater basin to the south of the main parking lot.  
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The existing main parking lot will remain as-is with the exception that handicap accessible parking will be 

reconfigured to meet current regulations in regard to number of spaces and grading. The existing parking 

lot has more than the required number of parking spaces for the project and will be introducing 17 EV-

ready spaces. 

 

We look forward to discussing this project further with the Commisison and staff. If you have any questions 

concerning this application, please feel free to contact our office. 

 
 
Very Truly Yours, 
Graves Engineering, Inc. 

 
Michael Andrade, P.E. 
Principal 

Enclosures 

cc:  Client 












